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Report of the Board of Directors

As will be seen by the accounts we have had another successful year due to a
tight control of costs and loan affordability, despite the prevailing cost of living
difficulties that many members and organisations are suffering.

The Board has met every month to consider and discuss reports from committees,
the treasurers and credit control. We also discussed various things about policies,
future planning and issues affecting members.

Directors have attended virtual meetings or been in contact with various housing
associations, local councils, Hertfordshire credit unions and other partners.
Directors have also attended training sessions, mostly online.

The complex regulation by the Financial Conduct Authority (FCA) and the
Prudential Regulation Authority (PRA, the Bank of England) continue to put a
strain on our core volunteers, many having been in office since the start of the
credit union. It is vital that we recruit more volunteers to gain the experience to
take on senior roles in the running of the credit union for the future.

The Board of Directors would like to thank all the volunteers for their hard work, as
without their dedicated support there would not be a Watford Credit Union.

We would also like to thank Watford Community Housing and Watford Borough
Council for their continued support.

Looking to the future, as can be seen in the rest of the meeting, Hertsmere
Borough Council has asked us to cover the area in Potters Bar, not in a WD
postcode, and this requires a change of the common bond. The Board has
decided to change the common bond to of all of Hertfordshire and change the
name to South Herts Credit Union to match.

This requires the agreement of members, hence the resolutions to vote on.

We have also changed our credit union accounting system to provide resilience
and open more options for the future. This has created an enormous amount of
work for the volunteers, particularly the Vice Chair/IT support Alan Thomas and
the Board would like to thank him as we couldn’t have got through it without him.

Steve Harvey,

Chair, Board of Directors

Members of the Board of Directors 2022-23

Anne Austin, Treasurer (retires from Board 2026)
Peter Dean (retires from Board 2026)
Steve Harvey, Chair (retires from Board 2027)
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Alan Thomas, Vice-Chair (retires from Board 2027)
Alison Thomas*, Board Rep on Credit Committee (retires from Board 2025)
2 vacancies

*Eligible to stand for re-election
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Report of the Treasury Team

During the financial year from 1 Oct 2023 to 30 September 2024, the Treasury

Team consisted of Board member Anne Austin (Treasurer), volunteer Assistant

Treasurer Eamonn Doherty and other volunteers.

As suggested by ABCUL, the work is divided to provide function separation within

the Treasury Team. Anne Austin and Eamonn Doherty dealt with the non-

members’ accounts and the financial reports; Alan Thomas (Vice Chair with

treasury responsibilities) managed the members’ accounts.

Normally, the team members are helped by as many reliable assistants as they

can get, who are greatly appreciated.

Although Eamonn has continued to volunteer as an essential assistant to the

Treasurer, we are still looking for another volunteer to take responsibility for at

least some of the work, such as the assembly of the spreadsheets needed to

enable the completion of each month’s accounts.

The Board of Directors receives a monthly financial report from the Treasury

Team. This includes a revenue account, a balance sheet and a membership

account movement report. Other reports and financial projections are also

presented to the Board from time to time.

In compliance with the requirement of Prudential Regulation Authority (PRA),

quarterly financial reports are submitted throughout the year. The PRA also

receives an annual report within six months of the end of our financial year. These

reports have become much larger and more involved in the last few years, so our

workload has increased. Extra long-term help is needed.

From October 2023 to September 2024 the number of members has stayed about

the same, but juniors have decreased by 8%, mainly due to some of our original

junior members coming of age.

We would like to thank all the volunteers that have helped us, and look forward to

welcoming new and returning long-term volunteers.

Anne Austin
Treasurer
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Report of the Credit Committee

During the period 1st October 2023 to 30th September 2024 the Credit Committee
granted 132 loans totalling £472,206.41, an increase of over £60,000on the
previous year.

The loans ranged in value as follows:

Loans were requested for a variety of reasons:

Members of the Credit Committee usually meet twice a week to consider loan
applications, checking that they meet the criteria set by the Watford Credit Union
loans policy and the ability of each member to repay.

Most of the contact with members regarding their loan applications continues to be
done by telephone rather than at the office.

Under £500 7
£500 - £1,000 13
£1,001 - £2,000 22
£2,001 - £3,000 27
£3,001 - £5,000 44
Over £5,000 19

TOTAL 132

Purpose Number
Household improvements 20
Holiday costs 19
Household equipment 15
Purchase of car 15
Christmas expenses 8
Consolidation of debts 6
Deposit for accommodation 6
Business development 5
Citizenship 5
Medical expenses 5
Other 5
Study/educational assistance 4
Travel costs 4
Wedding expenses 4
Bereavement 3
Living expense problems 3
Animal costs 1
Boiler/repairs 1
Car repairs 1
House purchase 1
Visa renewal 1

TOTAL 132
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The Committee works closely with the Credit Control team to identify missed loan
repayments, which may indicate a member having difficulty meeting the agreed
amount, so contact can be made, and loan schedules renegotiated if appropriate.

We would like to encourage other new volunteers to join the team to help us
process loans more speedily.

Alison Thomas
Credit Committee Chair

Members of the Credit Committee in the financial year 2023-24

Alison Thomas (Chair of committee, Board representative)
Christine Caton (retires from committee at AGM 2025)
Summer Ghafoor (retires from committee at AGM 2026)
Roger Willett (retires from committee at AGM 2026)
3 vacancies
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Report of the Supervisory Committee

Supervisors act as the “eyes and the ears” of the membership of a credit union
and are sometimes called the “members watchdog.” It is my responsibly to
monitor and, if necessary, challenge actions of the Board of Directors. I regularly
attend Board meetings.

During the year 2023/24 I continued to check the accuracy and reliability of the
accounts and records of the Credit Union.

I am satisfied that the Board of Directors is operating in accordance with the law,
the rules of the PRA and FCA, and the rules of the Credit Union. Watford Credit
Union is run entirely by a small team of volunteers and the Board comply with the
PRA’s best practice guidance in so far as it is proportionate to the size, complexity
and resources available to it.

Janette Mullins

Members of the Supervisory Committee in the financial year 2023-24

Scott Machen (retires from Committee at AGM 2025)
Janette Mullins (retires from Committee at AGM 2026)
1 vacancy
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